
 

 

  Wednesday 04 May 2011 
 
 SITREP: FERNWOOD ESTATE - NEWLANDS. 
              
FEEDBACK: 
   
1. Armed Response: 

• A total of 188 alarms were attended to for the month of April 2011. 
• The average response time for the month of April is 3min.42 sec. 
 

2. Crimes: 
• Wednesday 20 April 2011 at 10H11 – Robbery. Clients employee followed 

from Dean Street newlands to premises situated at 50 Orchard Rd. She was 
attacked by two black males as she was entering the premises via the 
automated garage door. Her vehicle was parked in Orchard Rd. She was 
attacked for her handbag only. Items recovered in Summit Rd, Pinati Estate 
near Hanover Park.  

• Friday 29 April 2011 at about 18H30 – Housebreaking and Theft at 16 and 18 
Poplar Rd. Gate taken off rail. Front door forced open with a crowbar. Plasma 
screen TV, laptop taken. Suspect a vehicle was used. ADT clients. We suspect 
that these suspects were involved in a housebreaking in Constantia on 30 
April 2011. CCTV footage has been handed over to Wynberg Detective Unit. 
A house in Mitchell’s Plein has been identified and a vehicle linked. SAPS 
currently have the vehicle and occupants of this house under surveillance. 

 
3. SRT: 

• Greenbelts: Patrolled with K9 unit, and trackers, both during the day and at 
night.  

• Track Traps show ed no sign of night activity. 
• Various reports of barking dogs and noises were followed up on without any 

confirmation being made of suspects in the vicinity. 
 
 



 

 

• Bicycle, foot and vehicle patrols conducted in both uniform as well as civilian 
dress.  

• Surveillance conducted in areas adjacent to Kirstenbosch Gardens and M3. 
 

4. Snags. 
• Dr. Oodit 1 Aster Street. – Alarm problems experienced. Peninsula alarms 

responsible for this client. 26/04/2011 – Power failure caused control room to 
deal with over 500 alarms, caused a delay in getting alarm activation to 
Armed response officer.  

• Signboards: Going up, but not as fast as we would like. Held up due to 
adverse weather and work load of technical team. SRT members tasked to 
assist and have commenced putting boards up. 

• Telephone lines in admin centre have not been sorted out to our satisfaction. 
Telkom busy with new installation. Current service provider was replaced 
with a new company and they seem to have solved our problem. This is being 
monitored daily. 

 
 Overall, April was busy. Many residents are requesting the meet and greet service. We 
have received leads and pledges which have resulted in 26 residents making 
appointments with us to see them as well.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Allan Dillon 

 
 
 
  
 


